CITY OF MOULTON WORK SESSION JULY 17, 2017 @ 5:00 PM

PRESENT: Mayor Roger Weatherwax

Council Members: Brent White

Jason White Joyce Jeffreys Denise Lovett Cassandra Lee

Mayor Weatherwax spoke about the position of Building Inspector/Code Enforcer is still waiting a decision from the 7 candidates that were interviewed. He recommended the Council give their top picks from the interviews to City Clerk, Deroma Pepper and then he would compile them and make a decision.

Fire Chief Patrick Jolly did a PowerPoint presentation and gave each Council member a booklet with a report on Fire Department Staffing. His presentation was very informative to the Council and Mayor as the importance of the number of Fireman available for a fire call at any given time and in correlation to the response time, due to procedures and safety of the fireman and people on scenes whatever the situation. The Council was very receptive of the information and told Chief Jolly that they would take this information into consideration when looking at the budget this year.

Members of the Council had been ask about the trailers that have been being moved into the area between Pickens and Curtis St so questions were posed to Ryan Jolly on his knowledge of the situation since he was a prior Building Inspector. He informed the council that the City was required to have an area designated as an M1 area and that this happened to be one of those areas and the owner of the property had went above the requirements when first establishing the park area and now some other areas need to be followed up on since the trailers are being brought in to make sure the ordinance requirements are all met.

Landscaping at the Cemetery is a work in progress that is going slow due to the contractor doing the work and Mayor advised Council that he would continue to stay abreast of the progress.

Cassandra Lee ask the Mayor at what stage is the Byler Rd sidewalk project that goes to Moulton-Danville Rd. Mayor Weatherwax stated he had met with the Joe Wheeler representative about the utility poles that were in need of being moved and that it is progressing as possible.

Roger Weatherwax, Mayor	Deroma Pepper, City Clerk

Brent White, Council Member	Cassandra Lee, Council Member
Jason White, Council Member	Joyce Jeffreys, Council Member
Denise Lovett, Council Member	